The Paskal’s Prayer and Praise Report: Winter 2025

Dearest Ministry Partners and Friends, Greetings to you in the wonderful name of our Lord and Savior
Jesus Christ! We appreciate your prayers and monthly missions support. Our Theme for 2025 is:
“Standing on The Promises and going in The Power of God!” We are happy to report that people have
been saved at Olive Branch Baptist Church, and we are growing. Sunday, February 2nd we had 22 People
in our Service. We have had three new converts express their desire to follow the Lord in Believers
Baptism. These new believers have expressed their desire to share the gospel with their loved ones and
develop community outreach. We Praise the Lord for this! We are making a concentrated efforts to train
Christians to better understand how to share the Gospel. We are doing this through organized soul
winning training, and visitation on Saturday’s. Last week Olive Branch Baptist Church during our
Saturday visitation, was blessed to see two decisions made for Christ. Earlier last week on Thursday '
Bob who I met at the Catholic Men’s Bible study got saved at our home during our Men’s Bible discovery
Group. Bob has attended our services faithfully for the last four weeks! God is on the move in Our
community. We had a total of twenty-two people who attend our Bible discovery groups this last
Thursday evening. Fifteen ladies in their group and Seven in my home during our men’s group, Praise
God! | have been invited and am attending a Tuesday night Men’s Bible study group which meets at St.
Mary of the Isle Catholic Church. This Church is a short walk from my home, and because of attending
God has given me many wonderful opportunities to share the gospel. Last week there were Seventeen
men in attendance. Four of these men have expressed their interest in coming to visit us at Olive Branch
Baptist Church for a Sunday services. Would you please pray for these men, that they would come and
respond to the gospel message for salvation.

Our Jewish ministry is going well, we are developing relationships and becoming friends with our
Jewish neighbors. A Jewish couple, Mike and Lauren Weissberg joined us for Thanksgiving. We had a
delicious meal and a total of Fourteen people in our home for this special Thanksgiving. A Jewish lady
whose name is Jessie, has accepted Christ as her Savior. Please pray for her and husband Sean. Please
Pray for Lilly who came to our services once. She stated that the message truly blessed her heart. Lilly’s
husband Rob is Jewish. Last week a young lady named Shyteria prayed to received Christ as her Savior;
please pray for her and Lilly, and others to come to Olive Branch Baptist Church faithfully.

Specific Prayer requests for us and our ministry. Pray that the Lord will continue to bless Olive Branch
Baptist Church. We have a need for a bigger vehicle for picking up and dropping of folks for Sundays
services. Please ask the Lord to provide us with a vehicle. Please ask God to help us get a place of our
own for our church, and ministry. Pray for God to send help to assist me with drawing up our Churches
Constitution and By-laws. Thank You!
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